
              June 2016 Newsletter of the  

           Rabun Chapter (522) of Trout Unlimited  
                Editor:  Michele Crawford crawfordart@windstream.net  

           Rabun TU’s Award Winning Web Site  http.//rabuntu.org/site/ 

“Fishing is much more than fish. It is the great occasion when we 

may return to the fine simplicity of our forefathers.” 

 Herbert Hoover 
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Notes from the President  

http://www.facebook.com/rabuntu
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Forward Casting Calendar cont: 

 
June 21 (Tues)  Regular Monthly Chapter Meeting beginning at 6:30 at Rabun Gap 

Presbyterian Church.  Unicoi Outfitters 

own Jimmy Harris was going to do the pro-

gram but something come up and he has to 

be out of town, but no worries, another 

Unicoi great ,Jake Darling will be doing the 

program titled "Shorten your rod to raise 

your game.”   Jake is no stranger to Rabun 

TU haven been our speaker on previous oc-

casions.  He picked up his first fly rod at 

the age of 5 and has been fly fishing now 

for 22 years.   He spent every weekend for 

nine years following his dad around a vari-

ety of waters across North Georgia fishing 

for different species. Following the death of 

his father after a battle with cancer he realized a few years later that he wanted to pursue 

a career in the sport of fly fishing.   He began guiding with Unicoi Outfitters at the age of 

19.  He now serves as assistant manager along with his guiding duties.  Small streams is 

the name of the game anywhere in the southern Appalachians this time of year, so this 

will be another great informative meeting you will not want to miss!!   See you there. And 

just FYI:  Unicoi Outfitters is recognized as a TU Gold Level Business member.  For 

more info on Unicoi Outfitter click here or call 706-878-3083.   

 

 

 

July 14 (Tues)  Annual Rabun 

TU Annual Family Picnic.  Kelly’s 

Creek Park.  Always a great fun and 

fellowship with the Rabunites.  

Chapter provides the chicken.   

Bring a covered dish and join in for a 

great evening of fellowship with 

other Rabunites!  Plus we will draw 

for the Mack Martin Rod Raffle!! Be 

sure to get your tickets!!  

http://www.unicoioutfitters.com/


To view a Hatch Chart for all month click   

https://georgiawildlife.wordpress.com/category/fishing/
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/sc/nwis/uv?site_no=02177000
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/ga/nwis/uv?site_no=02178400
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/nc/nwis/uv?site_no=03504000
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/nc/nwis/uv?site_no=03500000
http://www.ngatu692.com/Hatch_Charts.html
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  THE BUGS     Suggested flies   Time of Day    Time of Month  

 

None at all 
 

All year 

 

All Day 

 

Dredging Nymphs:  

 12-16 Prince, Hare’s Ear, Zugbug, PT 

#14 Parachute Adams is always a good 

searching pattern 

Midges  
 

All year All Day 18-22 Griffith's Gnat  

 18-22 Midge Pupa  

Terrestrials – Ants, Beetles, 

Crickets, Inch-Worms, Etc  

 

 

Various Times & Sizes  Various Times & Sizes  Various Times & Sizes  

Speckled Grey-Brown Caddis  Early  Late PM  14–16 Dark Elk Hair Caddis 

w/Yellow Brown   

Giant Black Stonefly  

 

All month 

 

Dawn to early AM  4–6 Black Stonefly Nymph  

Light Cahill Mayfly 

(Important)  

Late  E to L pm  12-14 Light Cahill 

 12-14 Light Cahill Nymph  

Trico Mayfly Trico Spinner 

Fall  

Mid to Late  Mid AM Late PM  20 Parachute Trico, Trico 

emerger 20–22 Poly Wing 

Black Spinner  

Brown Stonefly  All month Early to Mid AM  10–12 Brown Stonefly Nymph  

Not quiet ready to be a fly fisher-

man?  Try these alternatives for 
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Back Casting  

 

TROUT CAMP 2016  

 

 

 

This year the number of graduates from Trout Camp went over the “300” mark.  As we closed up our thir-

teenth camp, we reflected on all the years and realized that some of our graduates are approaching 30 years old 

and some of our campers this year weren’t even born when we held our first camp.  Time flies and it goes 

faster each day!! 

 

The weather was as good as it gets with cool mornings, mild afternoons and no rain.  However, we need rain 

so now that camp is over…bring it on!!  The campers all seemed focused on what they were learning and 

picked up the skills quickly. The trout cooperated and, by the second day, every camper had caught a fish.  We 

didn’t break a single rod this year and only one person got hooked and that was a mentor so it doesn’t really 

count.  We had a happy, bright bunch of young folks who were interested in fly fishing and also in TU’s mis-

sion with clean, cold water.   This year we enjoyed a visit from Tara Granke, Headwaters Youth Program Co-

ordinator, who spent a day interacting with the campers and staff.  Her enthusiasm and good nature were a 

boost to all and we hope she’ll return often. 

 

About two-thirds of the chapters in Georgia sent volunteers to mentor the campers. That wide spread support 

has been the strength of our camp from the beginning.  We even had three college-age mentors, along with our 

four “Young Mentors,” who added much to the camp and bodes well for the future.  Those guys sure have 

more energy than some of the rest of us. 

 

As always our agency partners, Georgia DNR and the Forest Service, supported our activities and helped the 

youngsters understand more about the fish and the importance of the quality of their habitat.  Our campers al-

ways enjoy the day of toting logs, shoveling rock and driving re-bar.  And…their efforts make a difference in a 

stream.  

 

We would also like to thank Rabun Gap-Nacoochee School for allowing us to use their wonderful facility for 

these 13 years, and that includes great food and a trout stream on campus!  

 

While we like to talk about “over 300 campers,” what we really like to see are young folks with the heart and 

mind to carry on the mission of Trout Unlimited.   We can give them some skills and ideas and information 

and then hope it all comes together for the good of trout and water and the sport that we all love.  We know our 

efforts are making a difference. 

 

Gotta start getting ready for 2017………………………. 

 

Charlie & Kathy  
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It’s that time of year again.  Our 

annual Rod Raffle Fund Raising 

Event.  Only 600 tickets to be 

sold.  Get your tickets at any  

Rabun TU event, from a board 

member or at Crawford Art  

Gallery in Clayton.   
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS & UPDATES 

Current membership:  175 members, 26 life members, and  

7 stream explorers. 

Welcome New Members: Ronald Leslie, Janet Wilson and  Ronald Spearman.  

Hope to see you all on the river soon!  

 

Thanks for re-upping your membership: John Ramsey, William Reno, 

Monte Seehorn, Stephen Weinelt, and Michael Williams.  

 

Time to renew your membership:  John Heeney, Eugene Keener, and  

Yong Kim 

Don’t forget to keep up with the 

Foxfire Boys and all their hap-

penings at the Nichols Center by 

visiting their face book page. 

Click here to check out the cal-

endar of events.  

Editor’s Message:  For the past several months I have had a major problem with 

getting the newsletter out due to problems with my server.  I’ve had to delete 

pages and stories from the newsletter to get it small enough to be able to go.  This 

month has been extremely difficult. So starting next month I am moving the 

newsletter to my place of business where I have much better internet service.  So 

for July you will have a much bigger newsletter with stories and photos from both 

June and July.  Also, in a need to keep everything separate please note my email 

address for the newsletter will be changing to mcrawfordtu@windstream.net  

Please note these changes so you will not miss out on your Chapter newsletter and 

please also use that email address for sending me anything for the newsletter.   I 

apologize for any inconvienience  this may cause you. 

 

Thanks, Michele Crawford   

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Nichols-CenterBlue-Ridge-Music-Clayton-Ga/485726238166176
http://www.facebook.com/rabuntu
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President 

 Steve Perry  

Nominating Committee Chair , 

Project Healing Waters, BOD Agenda, 

Budget   

(828)-371-1633 flygide@gmail.com 

Vice President  

Kent Wilson  
Mack Martin Rod Raffle, 

Property Manager  

706-746-7488 kandcwilson@windstream.net 

Treasurer  

Joel Wise  
Reports & Budget  706-782-7538 jwise@windstream.net  

Secretary  

Kathy Breithaupt 

BOD Minutes, Correspondence, 

Records  
706- 782-6954 knc615@windstream.net 

Past President  

Pat Hopton 

Social Media & Leadership 

Support & Dream Trip Ticket 

Sales  

706-782-4978 scotts_creek58@yahoo.com 

Director - 2016 

Jerry McFalls 

Liaison with Local Scouts, Stream 

Projects, Safety Coordinator, 

Trout in the Classroom & Annual 

Indian Lake Cookout  

706-782-8357 threeforksadventures@hotmail.com  

Director - 2016 

Ray King  
Rabun Rendezvous, Audio-

Visual Set Up  

828-349-2786 rayking@frontier.com 

Director - 2017 

Terry Rivers  

Fly Tying Workshops  706-782-7419 tlr1121@windstream.net 

Director - 2017  

Charlie Breithaupt 

Trout Camp, 

 Fly Fishing 101 

706-782-6954 knc615@windstream.net 

Director - 2018 

Mike Fuller  

  david2053@windstream.net 

Director - 2018 

Frank Tolbert  

Media Outreach   frankdavidtolbert@gmail.com 

Director - 2019 

Ray Gentry  

   

Director - 2019 

David Ruth  

   

Voting Board of Directors : 

Rabun TU Officers & Directors for F/Y2016 

Michele Crawford  Tight lines Editor, Women’s Out-

reach, Memorials  
706-490-4574 crawfordart@windstream.net 

Larry Walker  Advocacy Director     

Jeff Durniak  Meeting Programs & hosting 

speaker to dinner 
706-892-6576 jeffdurniak@yahoo.com 

Sid Berkstresser  Chairman of Membership Re-

cruitment & Retention 
 sidberk3@windstrem.net 

Non Voting Leaders : 
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